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DAVID WOODS 1940 – 2025



DATES FOR YOUR DIARY
April - June 2025

Fri 4th April	 Reydon Christmas Lights Bingo (with an Easter theme) at Reydon
	 Village Hall. Doors open at 6.30pm. Eyes down at 7pm.	  

Fri 11th April	 Dedication of the Memorial Bench for David Woods, 
	 3pm on Reydon Corner, followed by a special Tea 
	 at Reydon Village Hall at 3.30pm. All welcome.	

Thurs 24th April	 Reydon Parish Council Annual Parish Meeting 
	 6.30pm + presentation of the 2025 ‘Reydon Stars’

Fri 25th April	 Free Community Coffee Morning and Lunch 
	 9am – 12.30pm at Reydon Village Hall 

Fri 25th April	 Quiz Night, in aid of Reydon Village Hall 7pm. £5.00pp, teams
	 of up to 6, bring own drinks and snacks + a Raffle. 
	 Tickets: Charlotte at Southwold Library: Tel: 07715388916  
	 frogclock@hotmail.com 

Fri 2nd May	 The opening of the new Play Equipment on Reydon Rec. 
	 4pm at The Rec. All welcome.

Fri 2nd May	 Southwold Town Mayor’s Charity Concert. St Edmund’s Church, 

	 Southwold. 7pm. Tickets: 0333 666 4466

Thurs 8th May	 ‘All my Sons’ by Arthur Miller by Open Space Theatre at 
	 Southwold Arts Centre, 7.30pm. All tickets £12.50.

Sat 17th May	 Starlight 10km Charity Walk, in aid of Sole Bay Care Fund. 
	 Old Hall Café, Halesworth Road. Registration 6pm. 
	 Walk begins at 7pm. Barbecue and Bar from 6pm. 

Fri 30th May	 Bingo in aid of Reydon Village Hall. Doors open 6.30pm. 
	 Eyes Down 7pm. £5.00pp. Bring own refreshments + Raffle. 
	 Book tickets with Charlotte at Southwold Library
	 Tel: 07715388916  Email : frogclock@hotmail.com 

Fri 20th June	 Reydon Christmas Lights Bingo at Reydon Village Hall. 
	 Doors open at 6.30pm. Eyes down at 7pm.

WANTED! Volunteers to help distribute The Reydon Robin. 

Every quarter, this is distributed to all households in Reydon by our wonderful and 
dedicated team of volunteers.

We are looking for more people to join them.
So, can you spare a few hours in the open air every few months to help out? Please get 

in contact with us for more details 
(e-mail: reydonrobin@gmail.com).

Every little bit of help will be greatly appreciated!



Thanks to local development funding, our Parish Council has been able to provide 
an impressive collection of new play equipment up on the Rec. (see p10). 

After many years of negotiation, The Parish Council has taken ownership of the 
dilapidated World War One Pillbox on Mights Bridge, to preserve its structure and 
historical integrity. (see p14) 

The Parish Council must thank Blyth Valley Rotary for sponsoring this edition of The 
Reydon Robin. Rotary do such a lot in our community (see p15), and thanks go to 
Colin Coe and his team for making such a difference. Also grateful thanks to the 
local volunteers who distribute The Reydon Robin to all homes in Reydon. Without 
them this magazine would fail in its mission to reach all local people.

And finally, after a little over 10 years service on Reydon Parish Council and more 
than 5 years as Chair, I will not be seeking re-election at the forthcoming Annual 
Council Meeting on 22nd May. 

I have seen much progress in my time on the Parish Council. It has been a pleasure 
working with such a variety of Councillors who, with their wide range of talents, 
have made The Parish Council more effective than ever before, to the great benefit 
of Reydon. Thank you to all my colleagues, past and present for your hard work and 
dedication to the community.

Best wishes,
Pam Cyprien

The Reydon Robin is published by Reydon Parish Council. This edition is compiled and 
edited by Laurence Vulliamy. The Summer issue will be out on 19th June and 
the copy deadline is Friday 6th June. If you have anything you’d like to draw our 
attention to, or let us have an opinion, please send it by email: reydonrobin@gmail.com 

Pamela Cyprien, Chair,
Reydon Parish Council
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INTRODUCTION AND WELCOME

With all the turmoil taking place on the world stage, it is 
heartening to know that in our haven of Reydon we are 
safe for now, but do have our challenges. Our superb 
Library is being taken in house by Suffolk County Council. 
Do you have any concerns about the change over? (see 
p6)

LionLink may have gone away, for now, but we’re keeping 
an eagle eye on it and other plans. A full report will be 
included in the Summer edition.  



After nearly 9 years at St Margaret’s Church, Rev. Alan retired on December 29th as Team 
Vicar in the Sole Bay Team Ministry, looking after Reydon, Southwold and surrounding 
parishes. Alan had moved from Essex, where he had been a Head Teacher of St Edward’s 
School and Sixth Form College in Romford.

Whilst at Reydon Alan increased congregations substantially and during the Covid pandemic 
he introduced live streaming of services, which continues to this day. He led pilgrimages to 
Israel, Palestine and Santiago de Compostela and was the driving force behind the new 
Interment Garden in the Churchyard. 

Alan worked with Rev. Canon Simon Pitcher, for many years and indeed stood in for him when 
Simon took up his own ministry in Lavenham. Simon writes: 

‘Alan and I had an excellent working relationship and this grew to become a genuine 
friendship. We supported and encouraged one another and he was a great colleague. He 
cared deeply about the church community in Sole Bay, and he worked hard to build up the 
church, and to make connections with the community. 

I will remember with gratitude our reflective chats in the back bar of The Crown after evening 
prayer on Fridays.  We received spiritual direction from Fred Butter and Jonathan Sutton that 
always helped us see the world from a fresh perspective!

Alan was supported by Sue, whose warmth and friendship was a further blessing to our 
community.

I wish them every happiness in retirement.’ Simon.

Please see St Margaret’s Church news on p11

4

THE REVEREND ALAN PERRY
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A TRIBUTE TO DAVID WOODS 

REYDON CORNER 1940 - 2025

In January of this year, we heard the sad news 
that David Woods had died. David created 
Reydon Corner as a floral spectacle for the 
village, with all his own resources, and he built 
it up and maintained it for many years. 

In the 1980s David owned two garden centres 
and a flower shop in South London and used to 
supply thousands of plants and landscaping for 
numerous flower shows, including The Chelsea 
Flower Show. David moved to Reydon in the 
late 1990s and took it upon himself to bring a 
bit of colour and beauty to Reydon Corner and 
created a few flower beds.  Asked if anyone 
ever objected, David replied: “I just did it, whether they liked it or not!”

Over the years he added hundreds of bulbs and the wooden barrel planters to create the 
beautiful displays that are there today. Themes have included: The 2012 Olympics, The 
Queen’s Jubilee, The Coronation of King Charles III and The RNLI Centenary.  

David enjoyed sharing his exceptional plant knowledge and gardening advice with his 
neighbours, family, friends, passers by and those whose gardens he designed, planted or 
tended, whether they were window boxes on the seafront, or larger ornamental gardens.

He was also helped by his local family members with planting, planning, watering and 
deadheading, the younger ones of whom were especially keen if wheel-barrow rides with 
‘Grandad’ were involved. Despite battling with ill health and poor mobility in recent years, 
David didn’t give up and continued to work to keep Reydon Corner looking spectacular.

David Woods was one of the first recipients of a ‘Reydon Star’, presented to him by The 
Parish Council in 2023 for his outstanding contribution to the community. He was very 
proud to know that his gardening work brought delight and joy to the local residents 
and visitors to Reydon and Southwold. Reydon Corner continues to be an outstanding 
landmark for locals, and visitors from miles around. David will be greatly missed, but his 
legacy carries on. 

NB: Reydon Parish Council will be dedicating a bench to David’s memory on 11th April 
at 15.00 at Reydon Corner, followed by a memorial tea at Reydon Village Hall at 15.30. 
All are welcome!

Photo credit: The Woods family
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This edition of The Reydon Robin is sponsored by Blyth Valley Rotary

OUR LIBRARIES . . . WHAT DOES THE FUTURE HOLD?

On 18th March Suffolk County Council (SCC)) voted to take all Suffolk libraries back 
in house, citing dissatisfaction about how the charity Suffolk Libraries has been running 
the service since 2012. Their contract with SCC runs until 1st June 2025, despite a 
petition with over 5000 signatures being handed in to SCC against the move.

SCC have stated that there will be no redundancies, and they pledge to invest more 
money in new books, public computers and the fleet of mobile libraries. So what are 
the concerns? Can SCC be trusted to deliver?

In Reydon and Southwold we are extremely lucky to have such a vibrant and engaging 
Library service, led by Charlotte Clark and her team. Charlotte says:              

“We at Southwold Library are devastated that the achievements and hard work we 
have put in along with our volunteers, supporters and the rest of Suffolk Libraries over 
the past 12 and a half years, coupled with the amazing support Suffolk Libraries has 
had over the past three weeks, have still not been enough to convince the County 
Council to change its mind, or reconsider. 

We are grateful to the thousands of people across Suffolk who have backed Suffolk 
Libraries’ fight. The most important things to us at Southwold Library are our customers 
and our community, and we will continue to strive to offer them all we can, no matter 
who is running the service.”

Suffolk County Councillor Michael Ladd writes: 

“Suffolk County Council will be bringing all 45 libraries back under its care and control 
and will ensure continued access to high-quality, community-focused library services 
across the county. In addition, the council is investing £200,000 in mobile libraries, 
with a further £157,000 for new books and to replace the public computers.

Libraries are essential spaces for learning, connection, and support, and the Council is 
committed to ensuring they remain hubs that bring people together and envisage them 
becoming even more integrated into the wider community, serving as convenient access 
points for a range of essential Council services. This includes providing information 
and support around Adult Social Care, offering Health and Social Care services, 
facilitating Family Hub activities, and promoting digital inclusion.”

If you have any concerns please get in touch at: reydonrobin@gmail.com
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In 2023 Reydon Parish Council launched an awards scheme for locals who have, in 
their own ways, made outstanding contributions to the community. The ‘Reydon Stars’ 
are awarded annually, and this year they will be presented at a special ceremony 
on 24th April, at 6.30pm at the Annual Parish Meeting in Reydon Village Hall. 
Everyone is welcome.

Any local resident can nominate an individual or community group for an award by 
contacting the Parish Clerk by email: reydon.pc@gmail.com stating what good work 
their nominee has done for the community.

This year eleven ‘Reydon Stars’ will be presented by Pam 
Cyprien, Chair of Reydon Parish Council, and Erika Clegg, 
Deputy Lieutenant of Suffolk. 

Erika Clegg was appointed a Deputy Lieutenant in 2022. 
A local business woman and consultant, Erika founded 
Spring, the successful, multi-discipline and creative agency 
in 2006, based in Southwold. Now an author, consultant 
and professional speaker, Erika runs her own business-
performance consultancy, Larkenby. 

A Deputy Lieutenant (DL) is appointed by The Lord Lieutenant to support His Majesty 
the King’s representation in Suffolk. DLs recognise outstanding individuals and 
organisations, from nominating volunteers for honours to attending events on behalf 
of the Lord-Lieutenant. They also encourage civic, voluntary and business initiatives, 
promoting community engagement. While the role is ceremonial, it plays a vital part in 
celebrating local achievements and strengthening connections between The Crown and 
the County. 

 THE ‘REYDON STAR’ AWARDS 2025

NEWS FROM THE SOLE BAY HEALTH CENTRE

A REMINDER REGARDING LIFE THREATENING EMERGENCIES

Over the past few months there has been an increase in medical emergencies attending 
the GP Practice. Please may we remind you that patients with chest pain should call 
999 and attend A&E rather than come to the surgery as you could be significantly 
delaying your treatment. Emergencies such as chest pain, breathing difficulties or stroke 
type illness, need further urgent medical tests and hospital intervention which cannot be 
administered at the Practice.             

Rigby Whittaker

Photo credit: Erika Clegg
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The East Anglian coast is an integral part of the East Atlantic Flyway, a vital route 
for our returning and departing migrant birds. We can expect (and welcome 
back) many Spring arrivals which will pass through our locality on their way 
north to their breeding grounds. 
But first a chance encounter whilst driving along a lonely lane in Reydon. This 
Sparrow Hawk (left) perched and preening atop of a Hawthorn Hedge was 
quite unconcerned by my car, I managed to take a photo through the front 
window and was surprised with the result. Its not often you get so close to this 
stealth hunter; normally it’s just a low-down, flying-flash of grey as it goes about 
its grisly business. 

NATURE NOTES

Of the many passing Migrants there are two in particular that I enjoy seeing one 
is this Ring Ouzel (centre) known as the Blackbird of the mountains. Sadly it does 
not nest locally, as there are no mountains in Suffolk. An early migrant can arrive 
in March and departs in September, the male sports a gorgeous white gorget, 
an unmistakable white semi circle spanning the base of its throat. In the female 
it is a lot duller.
The Northern Wheatear (right) which is also an early arrival in March with 
usually quite good numbers on passage along our coastline. The male is quite 
distinctive, the hen being much less colourful. 
They prefer open country perching on low rocks or a prominent tussock, most 
often keeping near to the ground. In fact, they roost in a hole among rocks or in 
sheltered ground vegetation. 

Nature Tip: Sadly our Bumble Bee population suffered a dramatic decline last 
year due to a very wet winter and spring. Planting a Buddleja Shrub known as 
the Butterfly Bush is a real boon for all pollinators, including Bumble Bees.

Bill
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My second term as Mayor has gone as quickly as my first. I continue to be 
amazed about how well our community works together with all the societies and 
volunteers providing a rich tapestry of activity. Our councillors have continued to 
oversee the business of the Town. The clean-up Southwold initiative in October 
was successful and this will be followed up in the Spring. The Christmas Lights 
committee again organised the excellent event in November which was well 
supported. Blyth Valley Rotary have been very active and organised a successful 
swim on Christmas day raising money for a range of organisations. There have 
been several road improvements which will benefit our residents and visitors.

I would recommend you attend the Southwold Arts Centre, which has recently 
reopened after a major refurbishment, including a new ceiling. Their programmes 
are varied and are attracting large audiences from across the region. The Tourist 
Information Centre at Craftco is fully operational and open. The Town Council 
will be further developing its website to attract visitors and keep locals up to date 
with events.

The Town Council has been very active with the National Energy Projects and 
are pleased the LionLink project will not be coming onshore North of the Pier. 
However, it is important all residents are aware of the implications of Sizewell 
C, Sealink and other infrastructure projects and the potential harm they can do 
to our community. The next major project for the Council is to understand the 
implications of the Devolution decision. Suffolk and Norfolk must put in their 
business plans by September 2025 to influence how the local government will 
be organised. Watch this space.

My Mayor’s Charity Concert is on Friday 2nd May at St Edmund’s Church to 
showcase local musicians and to raise money for the Music Trust charity which 
supports Southwold Primary School. 

The Epic Half Marathon run on 2nd March was very successful. There are many 
events to look forward to including the Roubaix cycle event  on 13th April, Dog 
Show on 19th April to raise money for Ukraine, the Lions Fete on 25th May, 
VE celebrations, the Arts and Street Festival starting on 21th June and another 
Harbour Festival on 28th June. The Summer Theatre will start in July. There is 
much to do and let’s look forward to an enjoyable Spring and Summer.
	 Simon Flunder

LETTER FROM SOUTHWOLD

This edition of The Reydon Robin is sponsored by Blyth Valley Rotary
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The history of ‘The Rec’ – the Recreation Ground in Reydon in Cox’s Lane, may 
be buried in the mists of time, but there’s no question there have been many 
generations of equipment: swings, goal posts, slides etc. installed over the years.

Now, thanks to a sum of money from the Community Infrastructure Levy (CIL), the 
money that property developers pay to the community, Reydon Parish Council 
have been able to spend over £70,000 on brand new play equipment, including 
2 zip-wires, a wooden climbing frame, a mega swing and a multi-use games 
area which will be installed later on. Lighting will also be built in to promote team 
sports.

Sincere thanks must go to Nick Elvin for all his help disposing of old equipment, 
including taking down the old swings and breaking up and disposing of the 4ft 
deep concrete footings. Not an easy task. He has also put up new goalposts.

The new equipment will be officially ‘opened’ on Friday 2nd May at 4.00pm. 
All are welcome. Both Reydon and Southwold Primary Schools are holding a 
competition to design posters to publicise the opening, and both winners from 
each school will take part in the May opening ceremony. 
							                           Kalvyn Friend

NEW EQUIPMENT UP AT THE REC

Situated at the back of Reydon Village Hall, the Pantry has had a busy eighteen 
months since it first opened in May 2023. It is not a Foodbank, but re-distributes 
foodstuffs and other items free of charge to anyone who visits during our opening 
hours of 12.30-15.00 on Tuesday afternoons and 09.00-1500 on Fridays. 

The food we give away is donated by a variety of stores, such as Co-op, Tesco, 
Adnams, Cornish Bakery, KFC and Bookers. In the summer months, supplies are 
augmented by local allotment holders who may have a glut of fruit or vegetables. 
We also provide dog and cat food, and toiletries and sanitary goods provided 
by Waveney Hygiene Bank.

The whole initiative could not run without the sterling work of our teams of 
volunteers: the terrific drivers who collect the goods every evening and deliver 
them to the Pantry, and the wonderful team who run the Pantry. 

Grateful thanks to those who have supported our work financially, such as 
Reydon Parish Council, Blyth Valley Rotary and many individual donors.

Linda Coe, Kim Harvey & Sarah Jerman

THE REYDON & SOUTHWOLD COMMUNITY PANTRY
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The recruitment process for Alan Perry’s replacement as Team Vicar is proceeding 
well. The Church of England has a few ecclesiastical hurdles to jump, which doesn’t 
make the process the quickest in the world, but within those constraints we are moving 
along quite well!  One of the main pieces of work has been the Parish Profile (the job 
description to you and me) which describes the parishes and gives the applicants a 
good view of what to expect and what we can offer. That is now complete, and the 
plan is to advertise before Easter and interview in May or June. Our hope is that a 
successful candidate could arrive in September/October.

We are keeping all of our Sunday services running as before with the help of the 
assistant clergy in the Sole Bay Team and I, as one of those assistant clergy, am 
on hand to help with any particular or pastoral issues (philipgtarris@gmail.com or 
07896 595398). As we move through Lent and approach Easter you will be most 
welcome at any of our services.

In Holy Week please look at on our website, or in our ‘Heart and Sole’ magazine, 
for the range of services across all our 8 churches.  

At St Margaret’s our services will include:
   •	 Tuesday 15th April at 7.00pm Holy Communion
   •	 Good Friday 18th April at 2.00pm: Service of the last hour – 
	 a lovely reflective service of words and music
   •	 Easter Day 20th April at 9.30am:  Holy Communion

St Margaret’s will hold its Annual Meeting on 27th April at approx. 10.30am after 
the 9.30 service.  At that meeting our two churchwardens, Jan Collins and Barbara 
Herman, will be standing down. We are most grateful for their invaluable help.  
  			       	                      Revd. Philip Tarris

ST MARGARET’S CHURCH

Are you someone who has lived or worked in Reydon? Would you 
be prepared to share your life story with us? The Southwold Museum 
and Historical Society would like to hear from you. Volunteers from 
The Museum will soon be making recordings of local people’s lives in Southwold 
and Reydon, to be held in an archive, and to be available for people interested 
in local history.

If you are interested please contact us at curator@southwoldmuseum.org or 
phone Cathy on 01502 726534. Thank you.

SOUTHWOLD AND REYDON VOICES – 

AN ORAL HISTORY PROJECT
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A two-week closure in January allowed for some major refurbishment, and the 
Hall looks very impressive at the end of it, if we say so ourselves! This included 
the complete replacement of the lights in the Main Hall (ceiling and dimmable 
side lights), replacement of the Main Hall curtains and blinds and a complete re-
decoration of the walls and ceiling. Work is still ongoing to replace the disabled 
toilet and bring it up to C21 standards. We hope this will be completed very soon.

These improvements have only been possible, thanks to The Reydon Trust, 
Reydon Parish Council and our community, who have supported  the Village Hall 
Management Committee’s fundraising events. The next big project is to replace the 
floor covering with something longer lasting without needing resurfacing.

Remember if you have an event, course, group, meeting or activity coming up you 
can hire either the hall space or The Loftus Room. 

Please visit: reydonvillage.org/about-reydon/amenities, 
email: reydonvillagehall@gmail.com or phone 07508 510732.       

Charlotte Clark

• For a full list of fundraising events please see p2: ‘Dates for your Diary’

REMARKABLE TREES IN REYDON
The historical significance of Blossom

At the beginning of February the Pagan festival of Imbolc (Saint Bridgid’s day) is a 
celebration of the first signs of Spring, and often coincides with the flowering of the 
Cherry Plum Tree with its cheerful  display of white blossoms in many of our farmland 
hedgerows.

The next ancient festival of the year Ostara, is held at the Spring Equinox and 
celebrates the fertility of the Earth. It is the time of the flowering of another field hedge 
species, the Blackthorn. In stark contrast to its covering of bright snow-like blossom, 
the viciously thorny branches have long been associated with darker aspects of life. 

In the old Celtic Tree Alphabet, Blackthorn is named Straif which translates to 
SULFUR, a word which lies at the heart of alchemical transformation. Like our Pagan 
ancestors many of us acknowledge the appearance of the pure white flowers of 
Blackthorn as the year transforms from darkness to light. 

				    Denise Faulkner, Reydon’s Tree Warden
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The days are longer, the weather 
is warmer and walking the network 
of public rights of way (PROWs) 
that criss-cross the Parish becomes 
ever more appealing. All members 
of our community are encouraged 
to enjoy this valuable resource. 
PROW officers at Suffolk County 
Council do a sterling job in maintaining our pathways through the countryside, but 
if anyone encounters difficulty in using a PROW, the problem should be reported. 
The most effective way is to use the online reporting tool: highwaysreporting.
suffolk.gov.uk/

As well as walkers enjoying our network of pathways, cyclists often take 
advantage of them, rather than using our narrow and increasingly busy roads. 
When cycling around the network of footpaths it is important to ensure the safety 
of pedestrians. Walkers should be given priority. Ideally, cyclists should dismount 
when passing pedestrians. Cyclists should take particular care where visibility is 
restricted. Please be aware that most of our PROWs are designated footpaths. 
There is no right to cycle on a public footpath.

Reydon Parish Council has recently formed a Footpaths Working Group. The 
purpose of the group is to monitor the condition and use of our local footpaths. 
Members of the group may be contacted via our clerk, whose details are on the 
Reydon Parish Council website: reydonvillage.org.

PUBLIC RIGHTS OF WAY

Wellbeing walks are a great way of being more active, meeting new people 
and taking care of yourself. We are a friendly group who meet every Thursday 
morning at 10.30 on Jubilee Green. Walks take about an hour. After the walk 
we meet up for an optional tea or coffee in The Randolph. The walks are free 
and led by trained volunteers along tried and tested routes. Because you will be 
walking with a group you will feel safe, feel supported and have fun. 

Details of this and many other Wellbeing Walks across Suffolk can be found on: 
feelgoodsuffolk.co.uk/be-active  We look forward to seeing you!

WELLBEING WALKS

This edition of The Reydon Robin is sponsored by Blyth Valley Rotary
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The Lighthouse Ladies are a group of fun-loving women who come 
from around the Reydon area. We meet on the third Tuesday of 
each month at 7.30pm, and if you feel that you would like to come 
and see what we get up to, please join us at one of our meetings. 
Activities range from talks by the East Anglian Air Ambulance through to the history 
of Blythburgh Church and putting on the Southwold Putting Green in July.

 If you would like any more information first, please call our Secretary Jan Batten, on 
07845 491085 or email her at janbatten@btinternet.com and she will happily give 
you a further update on our activities.

THE LIGHTHOUSE LADIES 
BEGIN ANOTHER YEAR

It took over ten years to achieve, but Reydon Parish Council has finally secured at 
no cost the ownership of this historic monument, built in 1914. Its purpose was to 
protect the only road in and out of Southwold, in case of German invasion. There 
was great concern that the East Coast was a prime place for enemy landings, 
given the proximity to Germany, so many of these defensive and observation 
posts were built very quickly, along the coast.

Few pillboxes now, and 
because this building 
was so strategic Reydon 
Parish Council has put a 
steering group together 
to restore the building for 
posterity before the history 
disappears in the haze of 
time. Much work is needed 
to secure the structure for 
public use, and that will 
take funding. 

More details will emerge as the plans develop, but would you like to join the 
group? If so please email: reydonrobin@gmail.com and one of the team will get 
back to you asap.

THE WORLD WAR ONE PILLBOX AT MIGHTS BRIDGE



Blyth Valley Rotary (previously known as Southwold and District Rotary) was formed 
in 1960 and is part of Rotary International, a worldwide charitable organisation 
with over 1.6 million members in 200 countries.

But with 28 members, Blyth Valley Rotary - ‘Small but Mighty’ does an amazing 
job in our community raising money for good causes, both locally and sometimes 
overseas. We cover towns and villages in the Blyth Valley including Halesworth, 
Wrentham, Wangford, Reydon, Walberswick, Blythburgh and Southwold.  

We stage many events such as our Southwold Christmas Day Swim, which this year 
raised over £10,000 and shared between The RNLI in Southwold, The Sole Bay 
Care Fund and The Little Princess Trust, The Starlight Walk and Brass on the Grass.

We also use our organisational skills to help run the successful Henham Steam 
Country Fair, Light Up Southwold and Reydon Christmas Lights. We support the 
Reydon Community Pantry, Southwold Food Bank, Local School Projects and this 
year, we even started a RotaKids group at St Felix School.

We usually meet on Thursdays at 6.30pm in the Sole Bay Bowls Club in Reydon. 
We normally have a drink and a meal which is then followed by a short meeting 
where we discuss our future plans or listen to a speaker.  

‘Having fun, helping others’ is never far from our mindset.

If you would like to help in our Community and find out more about Blyth Valley 
Rotary, please check out our website:  

www.blythvalleyrotary.co.uk

						      Colin Coe, President

BLYTH VALLEY ROTARY CLUB
65 years old and still going strong!

15

In the next edition:

THE SOLE BAY MENS SHED

With valuable financial support by the Southwold and Reydon Trusts, The East 
Suffolk Community Partnership, Hopkins Trust and the Cripps Trust a building has 
been purchased and is in the process of being fitted out so its doors can be open 
to all men within the Southwold, Reydon, Wangford and Wrentham catchment 
area at a membership cost of £20 per year.

If you would like to become a Trustee or a member of the Men’s Shed please 
contact Michael Ladd on m.ladd@sky.com
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